09/25/18 SVLM BOARD MEETING MINUTES

[bookmark: _GoBack]PRESENT:  Beverly Polk, Rebekah Schennum, Susan Fleming, Anna Barb, Ron Moomaw, Peggy Baseler, Pastor Jim Baseler, and Vicar Patrick Freund
The meeting opened with prayer from Vicar Patrick Freund.
Minutes from the August meeting were distributed and read.  They were approved as read.
Treasurer’s Report for August & Sept. were distributed discussed and approved. Discussion was held about the auditor and accountant fees.  SVLM is planning an Annual Report hopefully for distribution in November showing facts & figures of our organization 
Results for the Fill the Wagon Campaign were a total of 15,483 items which was 1,000 more than 2017. Funds received were $1010.00 plus a $25.00 credit Card.
A Potpie supper is planned for the first Saturday in November funds to go to SVLM for general funds.  .  We are aiming for “Partnership in Ministry” for donations to the general fund operations.  
Executive Director’s report for August & Sept. was distributed copy attached. 
Central High School students Special Education System are volunteering to pack diapers.  Edinburg Christian Church does not charge for rent or utilities for the space they provide for A Small Hands Operation.
Review of the Poverty Simulation was given.  All were impressed by the results and educational experience.  There will be an event Oct. 5th at Antioch Brethren Church “Card Board City.  Sheila Orndorff of Shenandoah Alliance for Shelter will be also having an event March 8th 2019.
We had a meal provided by Rebekah and Susan, and then toured the A Small Hands.  Everyone was shown the inventory in the different rooms.  We were told how the diapers were sorted to the different sizes and quantities.
Information is “getting out” about S.V.L.M however, it needs to explained that we are open to all.
 Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer.  
Next meeting will be at Prince of Peace Lutheran Church Oct. 23th at 6:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Anna A. Barb, Secretary

